
Silver Lake Township
August 7, 2017

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

Minutes from the July meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

Treasurer’s report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

Public Comment:  A resident asked if there was any damage to township roads during the recent 
storms.  Evan Everitt said there are multiple roads with damage and hopes there will be some 
help from FEMA.  It was asked if the debris would be removed from the sides of the roads.  
Evan Everitt explained the township only takes care of township roads.  PennDOT is responsible 
for the state roads.
A resident asked if there is anything new with the gas industry.  Francis Fruehan explained the 
township only receives earth disturbance notices and that two notices were read last month for 
well pad reclamation.

Francis Fruehan summarized a Disaster Declaration to be submitted to the county for the past 
storm.  If FEMA funding becomes available the township will be able to be part of it.  Francis 
Fruehan made a motion to sign the Disaster Declaration, Evan Everitt seconded, all approved.

Francis Fruehan summarized a Resolution for an addition of Nick and Paula Holofchak’s 
property to Ag Security.  This Resolution will be recorded with the Susquehanna County 
Recorder of Deeds.  Francis Fruehan asked for a motion to adopt the Resolution.  Butch 
DeLousia made a motion to adopt the Resolution to add the Holofchak property to Ag Security, 
Evan Everitt seconded, all approved.

Evan Everitt discussed the possibility of  having a cold storage building for equipment storage.  
The existing cold storage building would be taken down.  The new building would be 60 X 60 
with no sides at this time.  It would be just to keep the equipment out of the weather.  Sides to the
building could be added at a later date.  It was explained this new building is just in the planning 
stage.  

Francis Fruehan was not able to access the police report and will have it ready for the September 
meeting.



Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Maintenance to the township roads was almost complete 
before the storms hit and now they have to be reworked.

Assessment Permits – Everitt’s for an Ag building on Pops Hobby Lake Road.
Driveway Permits – None

Butch DeLousia made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Evan Everitt seconded, all 
approved.

As no further business was presented, Francis Fruehan made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 
Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved.

Sandy Brink Supervisors Present:
Secretary Francis Fruehan

Evan Everitt
Richard DeLousia


